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This edition of e-News Update covers highlights from the second semester of the 2016-
2017 school year, and a peek at some summer activities! We start with a few Top Stories, 
highlights by month, and then by department, and more. So much Greatness! Enjoy! 

Congratulations Class of 2017!  
 

 
 
So many changes and events for this yearôs Graduating Class of 2017! Senior Prom was 
a huge success as soon-to-be graduates and their guests gathered on May 13 at the 
Clubs at Quantico. With the magical theme "Enchanted Forest" and a Senior band playing 
during dinner, it couldnôt have been better!  
 
The Class of 2017 was honored to celebrate their 
Baccalaureate Mass, at Hylton Memorial Chapel, 
for the first time in JP history. The spectacular music 
by the JP band and choir under the direction of Mrs. 
Kingett provided the backdrop for the beautiful 
evening of worship and celebration. Thank you to Fr. 
Lundberg, Fr. Zuberbueler, Fr. Barnes, and Fr. 
Gripshover, for celebrating Mass, and to deacons 
Gerard Anthony and Scott Ross for their 
participation in the liturgy. Gratitude as well to the Knights of Columbus for their support 
and presence. Other highlights of the evening include inspiring remarks from this yearôs 
Christ the Teacher awardee, Mr. Chris Wode, as well as the traditional Rose Ceremony, 
when graduates present letters of gratitude and a rose to their parents. The next morning, 
Friday, June 2, 2017, seniors, family, friends and the entire JP faculty and staff gathered 
again at Hylton Memorial chapel for Graduation Day. Seniors cheered on their fellow 
students as Sister Mary Veronica and Bishop Burbidge presented diplomas. Thomas 
Small, salutatorian, and Claire Kotwicki, valedictorian, personalized the ceremony with 
moving speeches. Moving of tassels, tossing of hats, and joyful farewells completed the 
special day. Congratulations to the Class of 2017! 

https://drive.google.com/a/jpthegreat.org/file/d/0B8Ym1DZvsE-UWGpOQVZudmNhV0E/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/a/jpthegreat.org/file/d/0B8Ym1DZvsE-UTVgwQTNUSnBHVnc/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/a/jpthegreat.org/file/d/0B8Ym1DZvsE-UTVgwQTNUSnBHVnc/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/a/jpthegreat.org/file/d/0B8Ym1DZvsE-UZ0xfak1WbnQwdEU/view?usp=sharing
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Special Congratulations to Maria Horner, a National Merit Scholarship finalist! Of the 
1.6 million (or so) students in the Class of 2017 to take the SAT, Maria scored in the top 
15,000 and is counted among the brightest students in the nation. Way to make us proud, 
Maria! 

 

¶ View Prom photos on our FB page! 

¶ Baccalaureate Mass photos 

¶ Graduation photos 

¶ Learn more about the Class of 2017 here! 
 

Changing of the Guard 

Thank You Fr. Lundberg and Welcome Fr. Cummings! 
 

After five years of joyful service at John Paul, Father 
Lundberg has been reassigned as Pastor to Sacred Heart 
Church in Winchester, Virginia. As the second Chaplain to 
serve at John Paul the Great, Fr. Lundberg was with us for the 
Beatification and Canonization of our Patron, Pope Saint John 
Paul II. Father celebrated the Sacraments for our community 
with care and dedication, delighting us with comical and laser-
sharp homilies, and meaningful experiences of reconciliation. 
His love of Mary and the Saints influenced the many ways we 
learned about and experienced Christ under his shepherding. 
We will miss Father, but we know that he will bring numerous 
blessings to his new parish. 
 
Many thanks to all in the John Paul community who provided Fr. Lundberg with notes of 
thanks and best wishes including: Mr. William OôConnor who created a beautiful painting; 
the football team who gifted a custom jersey; Fatherôs House of Gianna for a framed photo 
collage; Mr. Matt Barrick who framed one of his original photographs of Pope Francis; 
and, a book of photos spanning his five years at JP coordinated by faculty and staff was 
also presented to Father. Thank you, Fr. Lundberg, and God bless you! 
 

https://www.facebook.com/pg/Saint-John-Paul-the-Great-Catholic-High-School-107499028019/photos/?tab=album&album_id=10154974523593020
https://www.facebook.com/pg/Saint-John-Paul-the-Great-Catholic-High-School-107499028019/photos/?tab=album&album_id=10154972397883020
https://www.facebook.com/pg/Saint-John-Paul-the-Great-Catholic-High-School-107499028019/photos/?tab=album&album_id=10154972488168020
http://www.jpthegreat.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/06/Class-of-2017.pdf


 

Last but not 
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In a ceremony started by our first chaplain, Fr. 
Matthew Zuberbueler in 2011, the óofficialô 
Changing of the Guard took place between Fr. 
Lundberg and Fr. Cummings on June 26, 2017! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Welcome Fr. Keith Cummings! 
Fr. Cummings comes to us from Saint Mary of the 
Immaculate Conception Parish in Fredericksburg. Fr. 
Cummings is the tenth of eleven children, a Virginia 
native, and graduate of Woodbridge Senior High 
School. Father has a Bachelorôs degree in Computer 
Science and a Masterôs Degree in Finance as well as 
his Master of Divinity from St. John XXII Seminary, 
where he studied for priesthood from 2007 - 2012. Fr. 
Cummings is very excited and feels blessed and 
honored to be a part of the John Paul family! To learn 
more about Fr. Cummings, click here! 
 
 

Our Lady of Fatima Turns 100! 
 
It has been one hundred years since the apparitions of Our Lady of Fatima. This 
feast was very important to Saint Pope John Paul II, since his life was 
spared in an assassination attempt on her feast day: May 13, 1981. At 
school, we marked the anniversary in a number of ways.  
 
For nine weeks, we viewed short videos made by our faculty explaining 
different aspects of Marian devotion and the life of our patron saint, John 
Paul. During those nine weeks, a statue of Our Lady of Fatima traveled 
throughout each classroom, echoing a popular international tradition of 
the ñPilgrim Virgin.ò 
 
We also offered the program of Total Consecration to Jesus through 
Mary, using the popular book 33 Days to Morning Glory by Father 
Michael Gaitley. It all culminated in a special all-school mass on the 
vigil of the feast day: on Friday, May 12, Father Lundberg led the 
community in praying the prayer of the total consecration of the 
school community to the Immaculate Heart of Mary. We used the prayer that Saint John 
Paul the Great composed for the same purpose in 1984. 
 
Pope Francis has granted a plenary indulgence throughout the centennial year to those 
who visit the shrine at Fatima or pray before a statue of Our Lady on the 13th of the 
months between May-October, 2017. He also canonized two of the three shepherd 

http://www.jpthegreat.org/
mailto:info@jpthegreat.org
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Saint-John-Paul-the-Great-Catholic-High-School/107499028019
https://instagram.com/stjpthegreat/
https://twitter.com/stjpthegreat
https://twitter.com/stjpthegreat
http://www.jpthegreat.org/2017/06/welcome-fr-cummings/
http://www.jpthegreat.org/2017/06/welcome-fr-cummings/


children on May 13 in the tiny town of Fatima, Portugal. Siblings Jacinta and Francisco 
Marto are now saints of the Church!  
 

 

 

 

The Year of 2 Bishops (And 2 Holidays!) 
 

On February 2nd, John Paul welcomed 
Arlingtonôs new Bishop, The Most 
Reverend Michael Burbidge, for his 
first-ever visit. Bishop Burbidge stayed 
for a full day and celebrated our all-
school Mass. He also met with students, 
SLA reps, staff, and visited classes in 
progress. He concluded his visit by 
leading the dayôs final prayer over the 
intercom system, then announced he 
was giving JP a day off as a special gift, 
to be taken at Sister Mary Veronicaôs 
discretion. The entire building erupted 

with cheers and applause. This surprise was extra sweet since retired Bishop Paul 
Loverde had also given us a holiday in the fall! Thanks for visiting, Bishop Burbidge! John 
Paul wishes you every blessing as you continue to lead our diocese!  
 

  
 
 

March for Life ð The Tradition Lives On 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

On Friday January 27, 2017, nine buses full of John Paul Students traveled to Washington, 
D.C., to peacefully march for the dignity of human life. Studentsô first stop was at the Eagle 
Bank Arena in Fairfax, VA, where youth from dioceses throughout the States gathered for 
Mass before the March to the Supreme Court. John Paulôs own Grace Stanton was a 
lector during the Mass. Once in D.C., students held signs to support life and also joined in 
prayer with the thousands of people marching. This important JP tradition goes back to our 
first year. JP loves Life!  



 

 

 

 

Spanish Extravaganza! 
 

The National Spanish 
Honor Society hosted 
their first-ever Spanish 
Extravaganza on 
Friday, February 24, in 
the cafeteria. Students 
were able to try 
delicious, authentic 
dishes donated by 
generous families and 
local restaurants. 
Among the nightôs 
festivities were 
Hispanic card games, 
dancing, and candy-
filled piñatas! Seniors 
Caroline Strickland, 
Dane Ludwig, and 

Cecilia Garvey closed out the night with performances by their popular band, Riprox. The 
successful event raised more than one thousand dollars for the school. Mrs. Noller, Mrs. 
Rampino, and some members of the Sociedad Honoraria Hispánica proudly presented the 
donation to Sister Mary Veronica Keller. Muchos gracias to everyone who worked on this 
fun event!  
 

Junior Ring Mass and Formal 
 
The members of the Class of 2018 were presented with their class rings at the annual 

Junior Ring Mass on March 
9th. Parents and family 
members were invited to the 
Mass and Reception to 
celebrate with the Junior 
Class. That Saturday evening 
the Class of 2018 dressed up 
with their rings on hand and 
danced the night away at the 
annual Junior Ring Formal. 
 
 

 



 

Fight the New Drug 
 
Our former bishop, Bishop Paul S. Loverde, reissued a letter in 2014, entitled ñBought 
with a Price: Every Manôs Duty to Protect Himself and His Family from a Pornographic 
Culture.ò The letter discusses how the pornography industry threatens to destroy the 
bonds of love. On March 10th, John Paul the Great hosted an informative opportunity for 
students to hear from a dynamic speaker from the organization Fight the New Drug.   Fight 
the New Drug seeks to educate young people about the harmful effects of pornography 
using science, facts, and personal testimony. To see the full letter by Bishop Loverde 
please click here. Thank you to the young members on JPôs faculty and staff who held an 
off-campus fundraiser to bring Fight the New Drug to our school! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

St. Patrickõs Day in Manassas 
 
On a colder-than-usual March morning, a 
handful of spirited JP Cheerleaders joined 
Wolfie in the annual Manassas St. Patrickôs Day 
Parade. JP has participated for many years, 
with shamrock-clad bus and students marching 
down Main Street handing out candy and JP 
prayer cards. We think Saint John Paul II and 
St. Patrick would be proud! Thanks to Miss Vay 
for coordinating the JP entry! 
 
 

http://fightthenewdrug.org/
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/h29PkYGxK78Wtaz0D3PyNw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRaowDwP0EIAKxbmOpPBTpXB3NjaG9vbG1YBAAAAABCCgACcM3BWBareZxSHGplbm5pZmVyLmNvbGVAanB0aGVncmVhdC5vcmcJUQQAAAAARD9odHRwczovL3d3dy5hcmxpbmd0b25kaW9jZXNlLm9yZy9maW5kLXN1cHBvcnQvYW50aS1wb3Jub2dyYXBoeS9HpnsidXNlcmlkIjoiMTkiLCJzZXF1ZW5jZSI6IjAiLCJzZW50VGltZU1zIjoiMTQ4OTA5NjA0NDQzOSIsImpvYmlkIjoiODkxIiwic2hhcmRpZCI6IjUiLCJwZXJzb25pZCI6IjI1NSIsImVtYWlsU291cmNlIjoiQ1VTVE9NRVJfSk9CIiwiY3VzdG9tZXJpZCI6IjEwMjYiLCJlbnYiOiJwcm9kIn0~


Junior Career Day 
 
The Class of 2018 participated in career day in late March, sponsored by the Guidance 
Department. Juniors dressed to impress, and then sat for mock interviews with working 
professionals. They received advice for future interviews and feedback about their 
resumes. Thank you to all the parent-professionals who volunteered their time! 
 

JP Shakespeare Company  
 
In 2016 the world marked the 400th anniversary of William Shakespeareôs death. The 
Saint John Paul the Great Shakespeare Company (i.e., Dr. McInernyôs Acting II class, 

ñPlaying Shakespeareò) honored the event in the Fall 
2016 semester by mounting a production of 
Shakespeareôs magical comedy, The Tempest . For 
the very first time, on November 12, 2016, the 
company performed in the theater at Saint John Paul 
the Great, as well as on the road (as it customarily 
does) at local Catholic elementary schools: St. 
Francis School in Triangle and Angelus Academy 
in Springfield. In the Spring 2017 semester a new 
edition of the company mounted a production of one 
of Shakespeareôs earliest plays and funniest 
comedies: �/�R�Y�H�¶�V���/�D�E�R�U�¶�V���/�R�V�W. On the evening of 
April 7, 2017 the play was part of a double bill in our 
theater with Mr. Keaneôs Acting I class production, 

The Hunchback of Notre Dame. Then the company took the show on the road to St. Rita 
School and Queen of Apostles School, both in Alexandria. It was a fantastic year for our 
players and a fitting tribute to the Bard! 
 

Living Stations 
 

On April 12, members of the Class of 2017 worked with Fr. Lundberg to create a special 
Lenten prayer experience for the entire school: Living Stations of the Cross. See photos 
from the event here: Living Stations of the Cross and Adoration. Special thanks to 
guest musicians, Rocco and Valerie Rapetsky, who led beautiful praise and worship 
music, and to JP mom and professional photographer, Lisa Sutton, who photographed 
the event. It was a spectacular way to prepare for Holy Week, and Easter. Thank you for 
this beautiful gift, 2017! 


